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University Staff Committee
Meeting Agenda
January 19, 2023 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.
Virtually on TEAMS

1. Call to order 
2. Roll call
3. Approval of Minutes – December 15 minutes
4. Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer
5. HR Report – Julie Flenz
6. Guest:  Chancellor Michael Alexander

7. Committee Reports
a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck
b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck
c) Professional Development Committee – Sarah Chaloupka
d) UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger
e) University Committee –Becky Haeny or Lea Truttmann
f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups

8. Old Business

9. Other 

10. Adjournment 

The next USC meeting will be February 16, 2023, 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.

USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Kaitlyn O’Claire, member, McKinley Lentz, member


[bookmark: _MON_1733817756]    
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University Staff Committee

Meeting Minutes

December 15, 2022 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.

Virtually on TEAMS


Call to order-Lea Truttmann, USC Chair, called the meeting to order at 10am

Roll call: Becky Haeny (Vice Chair), Mark Fischer (Treasurer), Ben Counard, Heather Jobelius, Parker Nadeau, Kaitlyn O’Claire, and McKinley Lentz

Other: Denise Baeten, Brenda Beck, Jennifer Buhr, Sara Chaloupka, Cheryl Charon, Colleen Ciampoli, Christine Cox, Nina Dessoir, Julie Flenz, Kathleen Gajeski, Jessica Hankemeier, Steven Kaiser, Jayne Kluge, Stacey Kuck, Jane Laurin, Marina Lyudmer, Kimberlee McKeefry, Kim Mezger, Jaime Miller, Theresa Mullen, Sarah Potratz, Brian Rabideau, Loretta Rafter, Krissi Simon, Tina Tackmier, Jolene Truckenbrod, Tracy Vanerem, and Amanda Wildenberg.

Approval of Minutes – September 15, 2022 meeting, October 20, 2022, and November 17 meeting (see minutes attachments) *11/17 HR Report also added*  Motion to approve September, October, and November in a package.  Approved.



New Business: none at this time



Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer-Negative balance in WISER from Conference charges.  We can get this back to a positive from Provost money.  No Questions.



HR Report – Julie Flenz

a) Proposed FY 2022 pay plan: Eligible employees are receiving pay plan notices this week for 2%.  Question about FY 2023 and the percentage.  Proposed pay plan for FY 2023 is 4% but this has NOT been approved yet.  No date as to when this might be reviewed.

b) Legal Holiday reminder: went through Christmas eve and New Years Eve and making sure you are using these or lose them

c) University Staff: Use paid leave before year end.  Another reminder to check your balances and use them, bank them (if eligible), or lose them.

d) Faculty/Staff Climate survey:  Email came out on December 12.  Please review information and reach out to Kim Mezger with questions

e) Wellness activities:  Well Wisconsin Radio, Kognito Simulation Training, and Wellness Resource Card Challenge.

f) New Employees & Positions being recruited:  See attached HR report for this information!  Kim Mezger asked about the open Director position in facilities.  No word on that yet.  Jules asked about the open custodial positions and when they would be reposted.  Per Julie—Today or tomorrow they will be reposted.





Committee Reports

[bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck-Loretta Rafter replaced Beverly Pence on Professional Development committee as Beverly moved to Academic staff.  New person on Professional Development Committee—waiting for confirmation.  Sara confirms Jaime Miller to replace Kaitlyn O’Claire.

Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck-no updates

Professional Development Committee – Sarah Chaloupka-working on Fall 2023 as to where we will have the conference and breakfast/dinner options.  Looking for speakers.  Jennifer Buhr is co-chair.  Theme is Positive mindset.

UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger-will provide written report. See attached.

University Committee –Becky Haeny or Lea Truttmann-talking about the same things we are, Climate Survey, staffing issues.

Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups



Old Business



Other:  The Chancellor is coming to our next meeting.  Will be giving budget updates.  Kim asked about a cancellation of Faculty/Senate.  



Adjournment: 10:23AM, Lea Truttmann



The next USC meeting will be January 19, 2023, 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.



USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Kaitlyn O’Claire, member, McKinley Lentz, member
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Submitted by:  Lea Truttmann
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University Staff Committee HR Update – 12/10/2022








· Proposed FY 2022 Pay Plan


Last year, JCOER approved a 2021-2023 pay plan for UW System employees, which provides a base rate increase to all eligible employees of 2% in FY22 and 2% in FY23. During October and November, the Office of Human Resources took measures to prepare for the second 2% pay plan increase for eligible employees, which will be effective on January 1, 2023.





Eligible employees are receiving pay plan notices this week. Most will come from UW System Human Resources (UWSystemHR@uwss.wisconsin.edu). If you have questions about your notice, please feel free to contact the Human Resources Office.





· Legal Holiday Reminder


UW-Green Bay observes 9 legal holidays each year, in which university offices are closed. When a legal holiday falls on an employee’s regularly scheduled day off (ex. Saturday), a floating legal holiday may be granted.  





In 2022, New Year’s Day (1/1/22), Christmas Eve (12/24/22), and New Year’s Eve (12/31/22) fall on a Saturday, so employees (in leave earning positions) are granted floating legal holiday hours.


Christmas Day (12/25/22) falls on a Sunday, so it will be observed on Monday, December 26th.  New Year’s Day (1/1/23) also falls on a Sunday, and will be observed on Monday, January 2nd.





As a reminder, floating legal holiday hours may be used any time during the year they are earned. For more information on this, please visit this blog post. 





· University Staff: Use Paid Leave Before Year-End


University Staff should plan ahead and schedule paid leave now to avoid losing hours that are not eligible for carry over into 2023.





Personal, Legal and Floating Legal Holidays – Use by December 31, 2022
Personal, Legal and Floating Legal Holidays granted for 2022 must be used by December 31, 2022, or they will be lost.





Floating Legal Holidays will be granted for December 24 and December 31, 2022 and must be used by December 31, 2022. A floating legal holiday occurs when a legal holiday falls on a Saturday. An employee is granted eight hours of floating legal holiday (prorated, if part-time). When a legal holiday falls on a Sunday, the legal holiday is observed, and the UW System is closed on the Monday following the legal holiday.


Vacation
All vacation hours carried over from 2021 must be used or banked (if eligible) by December 31, 2022, or they will be lost. Vacation not used within the calendar year earned may be carried over until December 31 of the following year.





Use the View Absence Balances tipsheet to review your Vacation Carryover, Personal Holiday and Legal Holiday leave balances. Your Legal Holiday balance includes any Floating Legal Holiday hours.





· Faculty & Staff Climate/Engagement Survey


During the 2022-2023 academic year UW-Green Bay will conduct an institution-wide climate/engagement survey for faculty & staff. UW-Green Bay conducted a climate survey for UW-Green Bay students in 2021 through HERI. At that time, we decided to postpone a faculty & staff survey due to COVID. 





An email was distributed to all UW-Green Bay faculty and staff regarding the climate and engagement survey on Monday, December 12. Please review the information in the email and associated frequently asked questions posted at https://blog.uwgb.edu/hr/2022/12/2023-faculty-staff-climate-and-engagement-survey/.





Any questions about the climate survey at this time can be directed either to work group members, including Kim Mezger who is the University Staff representative on the work group.





· Wellness Activities 





Well Wisconsin Radio: Let’s Talk Advance Care Planning


Join host, Renee Fox, as she talks with Parini Tolat and Jamie Guerrettaz, two Advance Care Planning Coordinators with UW Health. It takes courage to plan ahead and think about a time in the future when you may not be able to make healthcare decisions for yourself or you are not able to communicate your preferences. Renee’s guests will help folks plan ahead and find comfort knowing their current and future care preferences are in writing, which helps loved ones not have the burden of guessing about wishes.


Kognito Simulation Training Wellness Challenge


UW-Green Bay has adopted the Kognito online avatar-based conversation simulation platform “At-Risk Mental Health” for Faculty & Staff, to help us learn to notice signs of distress, use techniques to discuss our concerns, and refer students to appropriate resources. The Wellness Committee will be awarding 20 employees who complete the training by December 31st. For more information or to access the training link, visit this blogpost. 



Wellness Resource Card Challenge 


The Wellness Committee recently created the Wellness Resource Card Challenge and invite faculty/staff to complete if they are interested. Our goal is to promote wellness activities and resources for all our faculty and staff! The card can be found on our HR Blog. Completed cards can be emailed to wellness@uwgb.edu by 12/31/2022.





New Employees: 


· Facilities Technician II University Union – John Zimonick – Paul Hucek will start on 1/3/23





Positions Being Recruited: 


· Police Officer I (Temporary) Police Department – Chris Roeske


· Police Officer I Police Department – Kevin Ray 


· Custodian (1st shift) Operations – Dalton Schwartz 


· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Kassie Dechamps (transferred to another position)


· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Kevin Janusek


· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Tyler Eichman


· Custodian (2nd Shift, 60% Weidner) Operations – Jacob Woulf


· Maintenance Mechanic – Facilities – Robert Snell


· Department Assistant – BHTP – Andrea Meulemans


· Financial Specialist II – Facilities – Theresa Brown 


· Operations & Event Coordinator – Union – Staci Baumann


· Building Supervisor (Manitowoc) – Facilities – Randy Frazier 
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UW System Representative Report


Friday, December 2, 2022








Again, Board of Regents Karen Walsh and Amy Blumenfeld Bogost visited the US Reps meeting to answer questions.  The Regents were asked about funding requests in the new budget:





1. Funding deferred building maintenance.  Regent Walsh said this issue is at the top of the list, and welcomes invitations to view facility issues.


2. Tuition for staff.


3. Hiring of new UW-Madison football coach.





The Reps are reviewing each campuses tuition policies and will speak to the Regents again about the policies.





In the Joint Session with faculty and student government the top issues discussed were student retention and pay/retention for employees.  An ongoing budget discussion is happening around the budget request for a 4%/4% raise in the next biennium, and the issues that campuses will face to fulfill that pay raise.





The next UW-System Rep meeting is February 3rd.  I will attend in person, if the weather cooperates.





Submitted December 20, 2022





Kim Mezger








